## Minutes from Stockbridge Bowl Stewardship Commission March 4, 2022

- I. Meeting opened at 8am., by Chair J. Minacci. Those in attendance, G. Kleienerman, M. Nathan, R. McCaffery, J. Loiodice, M.D. Those on zoom, C. Kenny, M.D., J. Wilusz, P. Kennelly, & A. Schwerner.
- II. Public questions and concerns; none were asked.
- III. Review Bullet points/ matrix: A discussion was had by the entire group over items and a decision was made to change the format of bullet points to a horizontal format for the next meeting. C. Kenny M. D., made a motion to submit the tentative document of bullet points for GZA review, before adding any additional information; J. Loiodice seconded the motion; passed by unanimous vote. Chair stated that she would send a copy to Selectboard for their review.
- IV. Discussion was had of the septic needs of properties around the lake. Jim Wiltz, Tri-Town Health, gave information about older systems and that we don't actually know of how many may not be working efficiently and safely. He went on to say unless there is a home sale or an application for an addition, septic systems are not mandated to be checked for compliance. J. Loiodice brought information from the Sewer & Water Commission meeting, about a conversation on Sewer extensions and the influx from inefficient or failed/ failing systems. He continued, by saying all water testing has come back indicating safe conditions. G. Kleinerman wanted to discuss restarting drawdowns as a possible action to support the lake environment. Group thought it would be best to collaborate with the Conservation Commission, to see if it is a feasible idea.
- V. Adjournment was at 9:18am, J. Loiodice, made motion and R. McCaffery seconded the motion; unanimous vote. Next meeting is scheduled for March 18, 2022, 8 am.

Respectfully submitted, Jamie Minacci, Chairperson